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Newsletter   

Edition 5— 1st April 2021 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

End of term one! 

We would like to congratulate our students for a fabulous 

term 1. After the challenges of last year we have all been 

extremely grateful to be at school each day and making 

the most of getting back to some normality. Whilst we 

have still been unable to hold large school events with 

parents we have still managed a term full of exciting 

programs and a few extra curricula activities.  We had two 

camps— grade 4 camp to Phillip Island and grade 6 

Camp Woorabinda at Yallourn North. We also had an inter 

school tennis tournament, district swimming, lightning 

prem and today we had our end of term Easter bonnet 

parade. We thank our students, teachers and parents for 

an extremely positive first term. 

Easter bonnet parade 

Sincere apologies for not being able to have parents at 
our Easter Bonnet Parade. As a mum myself, I know how 
special and important these events are for parents and 
would never stop or limit access to such events unless we 
were forced to do so. I also know how special it is to our 
students to have their parents or grandparents at special 
events like this. My own children loved having me at 
special events and assemblies and the smiles on their 
faces were priceless. We want you to see your child’s 
smiling faces at these events and give parents every 

opportunity to be a part of their child's schooling.  

I know that we have received some criticism for excluding 
parents and that it seems unfair when tens of thousands 
of people can go to the footy. But we do not make the 
rules or set the guidelines. We follow the Department of 

Education Guidelines as stated below: 

“There continues to be no requirement to limit the 
number or type of visitors to school premises, 
however the density limit of 1 person per 2 square 
metres should be applied to any spaces and 
activities being attended by parent/carers and 
other visitors. The density limit applies to all 
persons in the space, including students.” 

This made having parents in the hall impossible. We were 
also unable to hold the event outside as we did not have 
the sound system and technology to support this and 
every parent would have needed to sign in—also a 
requirement as anyone on the site for more than 15 
minutes must sign in and register their details. Please 
know that we want parents at these events and truly hope 
that these restrictions change and that we are able to 

open up our doors during term 2. 

process / school tours 

At the beginning of next term, we start to open up the 

school to prospective new parents by inviting them to 

a school tour. If you know of interested prep parents 

for 2022 please encourage them to ring the office to 

book a tour. For parents with siblings starting in 2022 

we encourage you to enrol your children early in the 

term to give us an early indication of our enrolments 

for the New Year. Enrolment forms will be available in 

the office at the start of the term.    

Splash of Purple Day – Epilepsy 
Australia – Friday 26th of March 
On Friday staff and students wore a splash of purple 

to raise an awareness of epilepsy. Thank you to our 

students for wearing a splash of purple and to 

parents for their gold coin donation. We raised 

$318.50 to go towards supporting those affected by 

epilepsy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Tours 

Thursday 22nd April 9.30am 

Tuesday 27th April 9.30am 

Wednesday 5th May 9.30am 

Tuesday 11th May  5.30pm 

Monday 17th May  9.30am 

Wednesday 26th May 9.30am 

Wednesday 2nd June 9.30am 

Tuesday 8th June 9.30am 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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ANZAC DAY 2021 

Sunday 25th APRIL 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC Day is an important part of our historical and 

cultural understanding. It is a  celebration of the 

freedom that we enjoy and a recognition of the 

sacrifices made in the name of that freedom.  

An invitation has been extended to Tyabb Primary 

School and the Tyabb community to attend the dawn 

service being held in Tyabb this year at the war 

memorial at 5.50am.  Our school will also lay a 

wreath at the Cenotaph to show our respect on 

behalf of the Tyabb Primary School community.  

I hope that, once again, we can have strong 

representation from the Tyabb school community. 

We will provide further information when we return 

next term. 

Our foyer looks bright and colourful—

thanks to the fabulous artwork of our 

students and the talent of our art 

teacher Sharon wright! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy easter! 

Happy holidays! 

 

I would like to wish you all the 

best for Easter and the school 

holidays. We look forward to 

seeing our fabulous students 

back at school in term 2!  

Take Care 

Carole Howden (Principal) and 

staff of Tyabb Primary School 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://staff.edfac.unimelb.edu.au/~dcr/scouts/images/2005-04-23-Azac.GIF&imgrefurl=http://staff.edfac.unimelb.edu.au/~dcr/scouts/2005-ANZAC.shtml&usg=__h6UAJMh8geJ8UPpJJNquD-1MlbM=&h=295&w=283&sz=32&hl=en&start=6&zoom=1&
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National Day Against Bullying 2021 
Our grades celebrated National Day Against Bullying on Friday 19th March. Grades discussed a range of topics including what a 

bully is, what a bystander is, the steps to take if you are feeling uncomfortable in a situation and also how to be kind and the    

importance of being a kind friend.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Welfare 
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The last couple of weeks each Tuesday we have been collecting acorns from under our beautiful oak trees. There have been some 

extremely enthusiastic acorn gatherers and we have collected many, many acorns from the ground. These acorns were then    

delivered to The Big Goose on Mornington-Tyabb Rd, Moorooduc for the deer and pigs to eat. The acorns were a real treat for the 

animals. Thankyou very much to all my acorn gatherers. 

Jo from The Big Goose sent us a video showing us all how excited the animals were to have the special treat delivered to them by 

Tyabb. Below are some pictures of the animals enjoying their feast. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Acorns, Acorns, Acorns 
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- Writing at Tyabb Primary School - 

Writing is a complex process which is fundamental to constructing and communicating 

knowledge in all learning areas. Every child can be a successful writer and we make it a 

priority to teach our students to write imaginative, informative and persuasive texts.  

Our writing workshops are designed to offer a simple and             

predictable learning environment which involves students in the  

active process of conceiving, planning, composing, editing and 

publishing a range of texts. Writing involves using appropriate       

language for particular purposes or occasions, both formal and   

informal, to express and represent ideas and experiences, and to 

reflect on these aspects.  

Students are offered explicit teaching opportunities where key   

writing skills are taught using valuable resources including VCOP 

and Seven Steps. Our aim is to promote a love of learning in our classrooms and provide 

students with opportunities to select writing topics that interest and challenge them.  

Writer’s notebooks are provided as a tool for our students to     

support their writing and assist them when generating ideas.    

Children write best about the things that are important to them. It 

is writing that comes from what they know and what they have 

experienced. A writer’s notebook is a blank book where a writer 

can engage in the fun, often messy job of being a writer –      

practising, listing, playing with language, gathering images and 

ideas.  

Students engage in individual writing conferences and are       

provided with small group practice to ensure all students achieve 

their writing goals. During this time, students are encouraged to set 

individual writing goals and reflect on their learning. 

At certain points throughout the year, students will 

complete a ‘Cold Write’. Students are given their   

writing stimulus immediately before writing which al-

lows them to show what they know without external 

help. It also enables teachers to assess and moderate 

writing and establish individual writing goals for each 

student. 

Curriculum Corner 
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How can you support your child’s writing at home? 

 

READ, READ, READ! 

Regular reading is a stepping stone to better writing and helps kids’ strengthen their writing 

skills. It helps expand children’s vocabulary and shows them different ways of using words. 

This also makes it easier for them to use these words in their own writing. 

With younger children, make sure you’re reading together every day and encouraging 

their love of reading as they grow. Start reading early—many children who devour books 

grow up to become strong writers themselves.  

 
MAKE IT FUN! 

Play games and activities that encourage writing. Crossword puzzles and word games are 

great for everyone. Little ones will especially like the “write the word” game: where they 

search for items and write down the word when they find each item. 

 
WRITE LETTERS 

Today, writing letters is a bit of a lost art. Encourage your child to write letters to friends or 

family members. Distant family members will especially love receiving handwritten letters 

and it’s a great way to work on improving writing skills for kids. 

Pen-pals are also a fun idea, or you can even write letters to each other and leave them 

around the house to find! 

 

ENCOURAGE JOURNALLING 

Keeping a journal is a great way to express thoughts and ideas while also working on       

improving children’s writing skills. Plan an outing to pick a fun journal with your child and  

encourage them to write in it as much as possible. Make it a part of his or her daily routine. 

 
CREATE A WRITING SPACE 

Set aside a little corner in your house that is completely devoted to writing. Having an area 

dedicated solely to writing will help free your child from distractions so he or she can focus 

on practicing writing skills. 

 

CONNECT THEIR INTERESTS 

Think about your child’s favourite book series. Or maybe they’re obsessed with dinosaurs. 

Whatever their interests, connect them to writing. Have your child write a new short story 

about his or her favourite characters, or let them create a story all about dinosaurs. 

 

USE TECHNOLOGY TO YOUR ADVANTAGE 

There’s no getting around the fact that technology plays a huge part in our lives. Use it to 

your advantage by having your child search some wonderful online websites including 

‘Once Upon a Picture’ where they will find various images to inspire creative story writing. 

  

Curriculum Corner 
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                                                                               Classroom Capers 

Term one is going by so quickly and the preps have had an amazing start to their first school year. 

They’ve been learning many sounds of the alphabet as well as the actions for each sound, counting 

and even subitising!  

Number of the day! 
Each week we have a number of the day, this week we looked at the number 18.  

  

  

We had circle time and a number talk, looking at the different ways we can show the number 18.  

Number talks have 

been a great way for 

the preps to visualise 

collections and build 

on their number 

sense. The preps 

were given some 

thinking time and 

then shared their  

ideas to make a   

number 18 poster.  

  

Well done preps for 

an excellent start to 

the year! 
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Splash of Purple Day – Epilepsy Action Australia – 26th of March 

On the 26th of March we held a fundraiser to raise money for people who have 

Epilepsy. We did this by wearing a splash of purple and by bringing a gold coin 

donation. After this fabulous day, we raised $318.50. Thank you to everyone 

who participated in the day and wore a splash of purple and brought a gold coin 

donation to support this cause.  

Will and Millie 

(Junior School Council Captains) 

 

 

ANZAC Day Appeal – 2021 

We are currently selling ANZAC Day badges, pens, bracelets and key chains to 

raise money to support veterans and their families in times of need. If you would 

like to buy something to support the appeal, they will be in the office until ANZAC 

Day on the 25th of April. 

 

 

  

  

                                                      Junior School Council 

Green Team Competition Winner 
 

It is with great excitement Millie A and the Green Team 
wish to announce, the winner of the Earth Hour/
Sustainability Competition, is Jack of 3C.  
Jack and his family produced a wonderful poster showing 
how they celebrated Earth Hour and support Sustainability 
at home. Enjoy your $50 Bunnings voucher Jack. Thank you 
to all the amazing students and their families who         
supported Earth Hour and spread the word about the     
importance of living sustainably. A big shout out to Ms 
Wright and Ms Woff for their fabulous posters too. Both 
teachers will be awarded a special prize for their efforts. 
(Hint – it’s not the pony)!  
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                                                                               Specialist Snippets 

Physical Education 

Summer Lightning Premiership 

Today was summer lighting premiership, we had been training for 3 weeks. We caught a bus to      

Bittern oval. We arrived and our first game was a bye. In our 2nd game we played against 

Moorooduc and won by 2 runs. In the 3rd game we played Flinders and we drew against them. We 

finished in 1st place and had a bye. Moorooduc and Flinders played against each other to see who 

would get in the grand final against us. Flinders won so it was us against Flinders in the Grand Final. 

We won against Flinders and sprinted over to the boys and interrupted their game and bragged 

about how good we are. Tyabb Primary School finished in 1st place, Flinders in 2nd and Moorooduc 

in 3rd place. Congratulations everyone. 

By Rubi  

The rounds were exhilarating. In the first round the adrenalin kicked in and I was so 

nervous but in the end we did great. We were tied for 2nd with Flinders but we had a great time at 

volleyball. 

By Alexis  

Winning 1 game, drawing 1 game and having 1 bye meant we were in 1st place. The 2nd last girl 

game was 2nd place Flinders and 3rd place Moorooduc playing against each other. This meant we 

had a bye before the Grand Final. In the Grand Final we played against Flinders. We batted first and 

at the end of the innings we got 9 runs. We were now fielders and I was picked as pitcher. The last 

batter for flinders looked me dead in the eye. I pitched…. She hit it straight to me, I grabbed it and 

chucked it back to our catcher Ruby K and we got a girl from Flinders out. We all cheer and wait for 

them to calculate the scores. We all played well, all of us were nervous. They announced the scores, 

9 runs to 4 runs. WE WON! The girl’s softball team won, we were so excited and rushed over to tell 

the boys softball team that we got to the next level. 

By Misha  

I came out of the bus with a rush of air swooping into my face, I turn left and there are little to no 

schools here. I’m confused if we are actually playing 4 games or not. Five minute go past and now 

everyone is here, I see some recognisable faces but chose to ignore them. A voice yells to get        

everyones attention, turns out it’s Mr Davies about to explain the rules but they are pretty straight 

forward, all I really heard was win and that’s what I was there to do. The first game starts so I walk 

over, my nerves begin to climb up my body. We were fielding first so I grabbed a glove and got ready 

to catch. No balls came my way so it was a pretty boring game. I got caught out on my first and only 

hit of that game. We lost by 3 or 4 runs. Then we played a mixed team, we played really well and 

won by 18 runs. Then we played flinders, coming into that game they had beat the team we lost to. 

We tied the first innings and won the second innings. From Tye 
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BOOK FAIR. 

A huge thankyou to all the families who came and supported our recent book fair. 

It was lovely to see so many excited children choosing books to love at home. 

Many thanks to mums, dads and grandparents who came along and waited       

patiently for their children to select the book they loved the most and how lovely 

it was to hear the heartfelt “Thanks” from the kids and watch their smiling faces 

head home or off to school for the day.  

Through your generosity we were able to raise about $1000 that will go to buying 

school equipment and resources. 

Keep your eyes peeled for the next book fair announcement for term two.  

Sharon Wright. 

 

  

  

                                                                               Specialist Snippets 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 1 & 2 

Term 1  

Thursday 1st April Easter Bonnet Parade & Raffle 

Thursday 1st April Last Day Term 1 

Term 2  

Monday 19th April First Day Term 2 

Wednesday  21st - 23rd April Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 

Sunday 25th April ANZAC Day 

Wednesday 28th April School Photos 

Saturday 1st May Hats Off Day 

COMMISSIONS  

REBEL SPORTS MORNINGTON  

By shopping at REBEL sport, Tyabb Primary School receives a 5% commission on sales. We receive about 

$1000 a year in commissions which go towards sports equipment to run our PE program. Just mention Tyabb 

Primary School when you make your purchase.  

RITCHIES SOMERVILLE 

Ritchies Community Benefit Program donates 0.5% of the money you spend on groceries to our school. All 

you need to do is scan your Community Benefit Card in any Ritchies store in Victoria, NSW and Queensland 

and we will receive this commission. If you do not have a Community Benefit Card, forms and cards are    

available from the office.  

BELEZA UNIFORMS 

ANZAC DAY 

We will be selling ANZAC Day merchandise at the school in the 

first week of Term 2. We have pens, badges, wrist bands and bag 

tags. Prices range from $1 - $5. 

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE IN YOUR DIARY 

PUPIL FREE DAY—curriculum day—Friday 28th May 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCE DATE Friday 16th July 

( students only attend for their 20 minute student led conference) 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_vqaptvfYAhXIbbwKHVNXCqsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsmcm.edu.ph%2Fnews-and-events%2F2017%2F02%2Ffoundation-week-reminders%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ABWER7V2eeKv6iETh7Gb4&ust
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiU-pKutJPSAhXCEpQKHW09AtsQjRwIBw&url=http://www.beleza.com.au/products.html&psig=AFQjCNH4vQ4muF2UDdyTHHPVMgn5_3jbDg&ust=1487292928528366
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Values 

Awards 

Value focus: SAFETY. We show safety at Tyabb PS 

by behaving in a safe manner. To protect your-

self and others from injury, risk or danger. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS 

FOR RECEIVING A SAFETY VALUE AWARD: 

Junior School:  Grace & Eli 

Middle School: Jolie & Amelia 

Senior School:  Jessica 

April 
PREP 
Brody 
Mason 
Aiden 
Oliver 
Jarvis 

Audrey 
GRADE ONE 

Jhai 
Keaton 
Lochlan 
Oliver 

Isabelle 
Willow 

GRADE TWO 

 Harper 
Amalie  

GRADE THREE 
Harper 

Vance 
Amelia 
Noah 
Lexi  

Griffin  
Arthur 

GRADE FOUR 
Juliette 
Ellora 

Heidi 
Maddie 

Taj 
GRADE FIVE 

Jessica 

Indiana 

Thomas 
Evie  

GRADE SIX 

Byron 

Jessica  
  

If we miss your child’s birthday please let us 
know 
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Assemblies will be held fortnightly 

during 2021. Unfortunately due to 

current Covid restrictions parents  

are unable to attend unless invited. 

ABSENT ON THE DAY: 

Simone 

Holly 

PA Aiden 

PB Audrey 

PC Skylah 

1A Zac 

1B Anna 

1C Abbey 

2A Hector 

2B Simone 

2C Jessica 

3A Harlee 

3B Tahni 

3c Emillia 

4A NA due to camp 

4B NA due to camp 

5A Olivia 

5B Milla 

6A Sophie 

6B Holly 
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Assemblies will be held fortnightly 

during 2021. Unfortunately due to 

current Covid restrictions parents  

are unable to attend unless invited. 

PA Quinn 

PB Stevie 

PC Logan 

1A Teddy 

1B Judd 

1C Riley 

2A Stephanie 

2B Jewel 

2C Alexis 

3A Lexi 

3B Lylah 

3c Harper 

4A Chloe 

4B Juliette 

5A Josh 

5B Xavier 

6A Aylah 

6B Josh 

ABSENT ON THE DAY: 

Aylah 
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 GO WILD THESE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AT  
MOONLIT SANCTUARY KEEPER CLUB 

Kids enjoy environmental activities, animal encounters and native animal care. 

Day includes: interactions with dingo, python, off-limits animals, feeding animals and food prep, animal 
enrichment activities. Learn about our animals, their conservation and the environment. For ages 7-14 
years.  

Autumn 2021 School Holiday Dates: 

Week One: Tuesday 6th, Wednesday 7th, Thursday 8th, Friday 9th April 

Week Two: Monday 12th, Tuesday 13th, Wednesday 14th, Thursday 15th, Friday 16th April  

Cost: $90.00 per day  

Small groups of 16 children per day.  

Bookings essential as spaces are limited 

Dress for the weather, wear closed-toe shoes and remember your hat or raincoat.  BYO lunch or purchase 
at the café. 

Moonlit Sanctuary Wildlife Park 

550 Tyabb-Tooradin Rd, Pearcedale 

Phone 5978 7935 

www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 

Open daily between 10am and 5pm. Keeper Club runs from 9am-2pm. 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Community News 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday, April 10th 
9am to 1pm 
 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
Gifts for Mother’s Day! 
Jewellery, cards, bags, craft, bric-a-brac, candles, 
eggs, fretwork gifts, soaps, plants, Devonshire 
Teas, coffee  and lots more. 
Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House 
and community programs 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park 
Rd, Crib Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point  Community House 
Market committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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